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Merry Christmas & a Happy New New Year

"The Chignals" featured in a two hour long BBC Essex Radio show, "Your
Essex" which was broadcast live in the studios on Thursday 24th  October.
BBC Essex Presenter, Ian Wyatt interviewed six Chignal residents,
(Brendon, Chris, Lynn, Martyn, Norman and Steve) to discover something
about our history, businesses, clubs and community activities.
It was an exciting experience and a great opportunity for us to put The
Chignals on the map. You can listen to the broadcast using this link:
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p07q8cr8.

The Chignals segment starts 1hr:05 into the programme"

"Following the well attended Harvest Festival service at St
Nicholas Church, the Community Orchard held its
"Fruit Celebration" on 20th  October in the warmth of the Village
Hall. Visitors were treated to a bountiful harvest of Essex
heritage apples and pears and exotic quince plus a range of fruit
preserves, home-made cakes and pastries.

We still have some quince left, plus recipe cards, if anyone would
like to try some. Please email:
chignal.mashburyjubileeorchard@hotmail.co.uk"
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Playing Field



Chignal Parish Council Playing Field Plan
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Chignal Parish Council N0v  Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Nov Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Nov Minutes continued
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Chignal Parish Council Sept Minutes continued
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VE Celebrations

Women’s Institute
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North Melbourne Library
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North Melbourne Library continued
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Essex County Council
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Gardening Club
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Gardening Club Continued

1. Jean Watson, Chairman of the gardening club presenting the Essex Gardening Clubs Trophy to the Purleigh team
captain, winners of the inter club gardening quiz.

2. Chignals & Mashbury gardening club quiz team, Kate, Maggie and Janet.
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Wine Discovery October

The Macmillan coffee
morning at the end of
September raised £267
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Community Photos

Seven teams entered the inter club gardening quiz hosted by Chignal & Mashbury
gardening club in the village hall.

“ Fruit Celebration" on 20th  October in the warmth of the Village Hall. “
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Memories of Ken Buck



Church Services Chignal Chapel

30th November 2019
Soup-a-thon, Star gazing, Hot Dogs and Cake

The Village Folk came along to see and identify as
many stars and planets as they could, with Mike’s help
(our astronomer).

The queue for the soups seemed endless. Let’s face it,
on a cold winters night who wouldn’t want hot soup, we
had chicken carrot, potato and leek and butternut
squash. Hot dogs, onions and various sauces were
also served before another surge for soup.

Malachi was in charge of producing hot  marshmallows
these were then followed by cake and strudel.

John one of leaders was overwhelmed by the number
of young people. He thoroughly enjoyed hearing their
stories.

Many of us went into our school room, which was nice
and warm. On display were some crafts for sale.
All proceeds will go to Sanctus, a homeless charity in
Chelmsford, we raised £74, which we hope will help
them especially at this time of year.

Big thanks to Irene, Ryfka, Mike, Allan, Mike and John
– without them our event would not have worked.
Many thanks to everyone that came, your support was
deeply appreciated.

Blessings to you all.








